
Tuesday, February 23rd 2010 

Town of Woodstock 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, February 23, 2010 

 

 

 

Selectmen: Jim Fadden, Joel Bourassa 

Staff: Sandy Dovholuk, Judy Welch 

Public Participation: Mike Hyland, David Scott, Alyssa Yolda  

 

Jim called meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

 

David Scott/DOT/Bridges: 
David Scott oversees in house bridge engineering for the Department of Transportation. He 

briefed the Selectmen on 3 bridges on Route 175 that will be having maintenance work done on 

them from June – October 2010. David stated there will be one-way traffic with signals on each 

end of the bridge. The Board asked for completion to be done before the Woodstock Fire 

Department’s Haunted Hayride which will be held October 16th. 

 

Mike Hyland & Alyssa Yolda/ Bike Week Ideas: 
Mike followed up with the Selectmen on work he has done regarding Bike Week He stated that 

he has been in touch with the electric company and there is a live feed to the pole in the 

Municipal Parking Lot, all we have to do it activate it. He spoke with Jim from New Hampshire 

Electric and he will give guidance with what will be needed. Mike has also been in contact with 

Paul Lesard, who was President of Bike Week for 15 years and he will work closely with Mike 

to get vendors here. Alyssa represented the Chamber of Commerce to let the Selectmen know 

they are on board and will handle all the advertising.  

 

Minutes of the February 9, 2010 Board Meetings: 
Joel motioned to accept the minutes of February 9, 2010 meeting. Jim seconded the motion and 

the vote was affirmative. 

 

Glacial Energy Bills: 
The Board reviewed and signed invoices from Glacial Energy. 

 

[b]Reguest for Interest Abatement/Binns: 

The Board reviewed and approved the Interest Abatement for the Binns Family. 

 

Other Business: 
Signed checks. 

 

Joel motioned to adjourn at 7:45 p.m. Gil seconded and the vote was affirmative. 

 

 

 


